

Year 5 children

Deadline to register for 11+ testing is 31st May.

Application for assessment for grammar school education – September
· Apply by following this link for 11+ registration


Parents of children in Year 5 who wish their child to be assessed for either Calday Grange Grammar School, West Kirby Grammar School, Wirral Grammar School for Boys or Wirral Grammar School for Girls are asked to inform the Childrens and Young People's Department by 31st May.
You should not complete this form if you intend to give preferences only for all ability schools or for the following schools:
· Birkenhead High School Academy
· St Anselm's College
· Upton Hall School (FCJ)
These three schools conduct their own assessments as described in their prospectus.

Late applications and tests
No arrangements will be made to assess children if request forms are received after 31st May unless they have moved to Wirral from another part of the country.

Children who were unable to sit a test due to illness or absence will be tested later in the Autumn term. Parents should still submit a preference form before the 31st October 2016 naming at least one grammar school. If their child does not meet the grammar standard, any grammar preferences will be withdrawn.

This form is not a school preference form. You must complete an online or paper preference form for your child by 31st October 2016. Residents in English counties outside Wirral must apply through their home authority, naming a Wirral school if they wish to do so.

Parents resident outside England can apply using the Wirral preference form.

Somerville's guide to 11+ testing arrangements

· Parents advised of their child’s test venue in August

· Two multiple choice tests of 45-50 minutes each

· Tests taken on the same day with a short break between

· Mixture of verbal, non-verbal and maths questions on both tests

· Sections are timed using an audio CD

· Pencil and eraser only equipment needed

· Exam conditions apply – no mobile phones or other electronic devices allowed

· Tests are marked centrally by an independent body, not by the test venue

· Parents cannot see test papers or answer sheets

· Selective test results are sent to parents by 21st October.

· All parents must submit a preference application by 31st October to be on-time.

· If their child has not reached the standard, parents should not give the grammar school as a preference as it will be withdrawn.

· Parents of children who miss the test date must still apply by 31st October – if they do not reach the standard then the highest non-grammar preference becomes the highest preference.

· Parents of children who have not reached the standard can submit a written appeal after 1st March of the following year if they wish to do so.
